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MEETINGS 
Regular Monthly Meeting: 

First Tuesday of the Month 

7:30 PM – Jim Click Ford 

6244 E. 22nd Street 

Tucson, AZ 85732 

 

Dues: 

$15/yr. family or $10/yr. Individual 

 

Monthly Outing: 

Fourth Sunday of the Month or 

as voted by the club membership. 

 

Board of Director Meeting: 

Fourth Monday of the month. 

Open to all members. 

2009 Officers 
 

President: 
Nancy Frazer 

nancyfrazer2@comcast.net 

870-9446 

 

1st Vice President: 

Rey Brown 

softtopcoupe@yahoo.com 

296-2079 

 

2nd Vice President: 

Bob Carney 

lindamimi@earthlink.net 

909-1518 

 

Treasurer: 

Si Burgheimer 

millieburgheimer@aol.com 

574-2190 

 

Secretary: 

Linda Kent 

lkent2650@msn.com 

883-2798 
 

 

 

2009 Board of Directors 
 

Past President Rich Whalen 

Ron Edwards Mike Fehniger 

Ray Feierstein Gary Roberts 

Chuck Thim 
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Breakfast In The Park 

Sunday, May 24, 2009 

 

It was a nice sunny and breezy day for our annual Breakfast in the Park. At 

best count there were 72 people that attended. There were Nineteen-Model 

A’s, Three-V8’s, Three-Model T’s, and One-Pierce Arrow. A special 

thank you to Rich Whalen for setting up and running the Hubley Track. 

 

A big thanks to all of the volunteers that helped in setting up, cooking 

and cleaning up. They were—R. Edwards, S. Burgheimer, R. Brown, 

C. Thim, F. Gerber, F. Mietzner, R. Sotardi, G. Murphy and G. Roberts. 

Also, a special thanks to all the folks that turned out to make this another 

great Model A Club outing. 

 

Hope to see all of you again next year for the Breakfast in the Park. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Bruce Edwards 

June’s Newsletter Is Dedicated To: 

 

Frank C. Ramsower 

 

Harold Missimer 

 

The Tucson Model A Club would like to extend our sincere 

sympathies to the families of Frank C. Ramsower and Harold 

Missimer. Both Frank and Harold were long-time members of our 

club and will be sadly missed by each one of us. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Maggie Edwards 



REMEMBER 

Is there something you would like to 

announce or just mention? 

I would love to put it in the newsletter. 

 

Contact your newsletter editor at 

modelaeditor@hotmail.com. 

The deadline to get any information 
into the newsletter is the first 

Friday after the general meeting. 

July—Refreshments 
Corky Rose, Delena Conn 

Virginia Doty & Margaret Horton 
 

Please notify Rey Brown if you would 
like to volunteer. 

Club’s Website Address 
 

tucsonmodelafordclub.org 

Roster Change 
 

salannbeebe@hotmail.com 

Resign As Your Editor 
 

Due to personal reasons, I need to resign my position as your Editor. Over the past several 
years, I have enjoyed putting together our Model A newsletter. It brought out a creative 
nature that I didn’t know existed and I hope you enjoyed at least one or two issues. I would  
like to thank my husband Bruce. Although, I was editor Bruce helped me with all the back 
round work—taking and picking up the newsletters from the printer, helping me with 
putting the address labels on the newsletters and taking the newsletters across town to 
Jim Click Ford for mailing. 
 
Fran Sotardi has graciously accepted editorship and will begin with the next newsletter. If 
you have any items, please address them to Fran either at our Model A email address 
which can be found in the newsletter or by emailing Fran directly at Sotardi@yahoo.com. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Maggie Edwards 



June 
  5 Floyd Lange 

  8 Shorty Allison 

  9 Anne Simpson 

14 Laura Roberts 

16 Tim Peterson 

22 Fritz Mietzner 

26 Nancy Frazer 

27 Ernest Williams 

28 Greg Hitt 

29 Marianne Elvick 

  4 Joss & Susan Sanderson 

  5 Jack & Iola Stroehlein 

  5 Larry & Helen Stevens 

  8 Jeff & Candi Eppley 

10 Bill & Regina Rhind 

14 Gary & Laura Roberts 

16  Ron & Jane Uhle 

18  Shorty & Isabel Allison 

20  Floyd & Carol Lange 

27 Ernest & Ann Williams 

July 
  1 Fran Sotardi 

  1 Gelaine Petrick 

  2 Bick VanDuyne 

  4 Allen Elvick 

  5 Maggie Edwards 

  6 Bill Johnson 

15 Clanie Ellis 

16 Jim Beebe 

17 George Elms 

19 Sam Logan 

19 Marilyn Lewis 

20 Chris McDaniel 

20 Jim Boaz 

23 Jim Lown 

23 Erin Findysz 

28 Gary Roberts 

28 Yul Esquivel 

  4 Bob Carney & Linda Bowers 

12 Jim & Tatiana Lown 

17 Jerry & Karen Pilcher 

30 Ken & Gelaine Petrick 



General Meeting Minutes—Tuesday, June 2, 2009 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Nancy Frazer at 7:30 PM. 

 

One new member was present, Nonie Davis Dittmar. Welcome! 

 

Treasurer’s Report: The treasurer’s report was presented and it was approved as 

read. 

 

June refreshments were provided by Ron and Fran Sotardi and Ray and Sandy 

Feierstein. Door prize winner: Tom Carr won a prepaid cell phone donated by 

Fabregio and ComTek. Congratulations! Name badge fines were collected. 

 

Correspondence: 

 American Cancer Society—Request for donation 

 Evergreen Aviation and Space Museum (Outside Portland, OR) wants us to book 

an outing there. 

 

Old Business: 

a. May Outing—Bruce Edwards—Breakfast In The Park—We had seventy-two 

people, nineteen A’s, three V-8’s, three T’s and one Pierce Arrow. 

b. Upcoming Car Shows: Contact Ray Feierstein for details and if you can 

participate. 

 June 13—9:00 AM—1:00 PM—Desert Point—Requested twenty plus cars. 

We are short a few cars so try to participate if possible. 

 June 20– 8:00—11:00 AM—Mountain View. Need fifteen plus cars. 

 June 27-―Unofficial‖ car show at Family Auto on Benson Highway. 

Participants will receive free food and a chance for a prize being given out. 

c. We also discussed the interest in going to Helldorado Days for the October 

overnighter. By a show of hands, there was a lot of interest in this outing. 

d. Memorial Day—Allen Elvick reported for Ron Uhle. It was a beautiful day and 

there was very good participation (18-Model A’s and one-Model T). The cars 

were well received by the attendees at Tucson Estates. There were a couple of 

minor hiccups, one member ran out of gas and one had a flat tire but all were 

fixed in time for the parade. A big thank you to all who participated. 

e. Gaslight Theater—July 26th—Gary Roberts reported that the show will be ―The 

Freedom League of America‖. We will have 78 seats in the back section and 

20 in the balcony. The balcony seats have all been requested. Cost will be $14.50 

for adults and $8.50 children (12 and under). The board recommended that we 

defray the adult ticket $4.50 and children ticket $3.50. The membership 

approved the expense. Gary needs all of the money turned in by the Ice Cream 

Social. We need to be at the Gaslight early to in by 6:45 PM. 

f. Parts Box—We have carburetor in the parts box that was donated and tested by 

Fritz Mietzner. Thanks Fritz! 

g. Mike Fehniger reported that the new Carburetor DVD is available in the club 

library. 



 

New Business: 

a. Newsletter: A big thanks to Maggie Edwards for being our newsletter editor for  

the past number of years. Fran Sotardi has graciously volunteered to be our 

newsletter editor. We send out about 125 newsletters each month. Fran will start 

sending the newsletters as a PDF file to those with e-mail address: Hard copies 

will also be available. She plans to include more color pictures. 

b. June Outing: Ice Cream Social—Virginia Doty reported we will meet at 6:30 PM 

on June 28th and need ―home made‖ ice cream. Several members will help set-up 

prior to the social. 

c. Nancy shared the new Outing Chairperson Guidelines. These will help newer 

outing chairpersons in planning an outing. They will be published with the 

meeting minutes. 

d. Harold Missimer (97) and Frank Ramsower passed away this past month. They 

were long-time Model A Club members. Frank’s son David, thanked the club for 

their support. It was suggested that in lieu of flowers, that we make a donation to 

the Frank Ramsower Memorial Fund set-up at Salpoint High School. The 

membership voted to make a donation of $100. 

e. September 26th is International Model A Day. We might want to think about 

doing something special for the occasion. Ron Edwards will contact Jim Click to 

see if he wants a car show for the occasion. It was suggested to also contact the 

newspaper. 

f. Betty Trimble reported that John and Lisa Zimmerman have moved to Kingman, 

AZ. She spoke with John and they are doing well. 

 

The next board meeting will be held on Monday, June 29, 2009 at 7:00 PM at 

Jim Click Ford, 22nd Street location. All members are welcome. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 PM. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Linda Kent, Secretary 

Tucson Estates Memorial Day Parade 
 

Memorial Day 2009 was a great day to be out and about in your Model A. Twelve 
Model A’s and one Model T met at McDonalds for breakfast. The Tucson Model A 
Club was an impressive sight at the parade, which many thought was the best parade 
ever. We were pleased that each car, driver and passenger were announced as we 
passed the reviewing stand. 
 
Thanks to A. & M. Elvick, R. Whalen, R. Feierstein, D. Conn & C. Rose, B. & M. 
Edwards, R. & N. Frazer, G. & L. Roberts, R. & B. Edwards, D. Edwards, K. Edwards, 
S. Logan & L. Willmore, T. Carr, B. Rhind, F. Mietzner and R. & J. Uhle for supporting 
the Tucson Estates Memorial Day Parade and helping to commemorate our military. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Ron Uhle 
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Rich Whalen 

Breakfast in the Park 

Hubley Track 

Fritz Mietzner and Rey Brown 

Breakfast in the Park 

Gary Roberts 

Breakfast in the Park 

Time To Eat 

Breakfast in the Park 

Photos Compliments 

of Sam Logan 



2009 Upcoming Events 

 

Sunday, June 28, 2009—Ice Cream Social–Chairpersons 

Virginia Doty and Chris Preble 

 

Sunday, July 26, 2009—Gaslight Theatre–Chairperson 

Gary Roberts 

 

Sunday, August 23, 2009—Mt. Lemon Breakfast– 

Chairpersons Carey Kent’s and Chuck Thim’s 

 

Sunday, September 27, 2009—Mystery Theatre Play and 

Lunch—Chairperson Fran Sotardi 

 

Friday, October 16, 2009—Sunday, October 18, 2009—

(Fall Overnighter)-Helldorado Days-Tombstone, AZ -  

Chairperson TBD 

 

Sunday, November 1, 2009-Hill Climb-Chairperson 

Fred Secker 

Sunday, November 22, 2009–Hayride and lunch-

Chairperson Betty Trimble 

 

Sunday, December 13, 2009-Holiday Banquet–Tanque 

Verde Ranch-Chairperson Ron Edwards 

 

 

Please Note Changes in Upcoming Calendar Events 

D. Conn and C. Rose 

Breakfast in the Park 

Chuck & Lynn Thim 

Breakfast in the Park 



2009 Upcoming Car Shows 

 

 Saturday, June 13, 2009—The Desert Point, 10701 N. La Reserve—(It is East 

of the Home Depot in Oro Valley) from 9:00 AM—1:00 PM. (Twenty plus 

cars are needed.) 

 

 Saturday, June 20, 2009—The Mountain View Retirement Home, 7900 N. 

La Canada from 8:00 - 11:00 AM—(Thirteen plus cars are needed.) 

Breakfast will be served to members. 

 

 Saturday, June 27, 2009—Family Auto, 3340 E. Mossman-(Palo Verde and 

Benson Highway.) We will be under a tent and there will be free hamburgers 

and hotdogs. Awards will be given out and the winner could win a free paint 

job for their auto. 

 

 If you are interested in participating in all or part, please contact Ray 

Feierstein, Car Show Coordinator at 531-9724 or email Ray at  

sanrays@msn.com. Also, if you sign up and find that you are not able to 

participate, please let Ray know. 

Tucson Estates Memorial Day Parade 
All Photos Compliments of Sam Logan 

President Nancy Frazer and Rod Frazer 
United States Marine Corp Honor Guard 



Roster Add 
Larry and Helen Stevens 
38910 Red Rock Road 
Lake Linden, MI 49945 

Delena and Corky 

Last minute prep work  

Allen & Marianne Elvick 

In Parade 

Club Members  

In Parade Route 
Air Force Fly Over 

Gary Roberts 

More Last Minute Prep 
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Alan Berg, CPA PLLC 
Tax Preparation & Accounting 
For Individuals & Businesses 
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AlanBergCPA@msn.com 

Mark—591-2502 

HAPPY 
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Ron Edwards 
 

 
 

 

 

Specializing in Ford parts 

320 E. 28th St., Tucson, AZ 85713 

520-623-5755   1-800-635-4819 

National Auto Glass Co. 
 

2416 N Stone -Tucson AZ 85705, 622-4849 

4505 E 22nd St -Tucson,AZ 85711, 750-8523 

3211W Duval Rd- Green Valley,AZ 85614,  

625-2611 

4261 W Ina Rd.#101- Tucson AZ 85741,  

744-0656 

 

AUTOMOTIVE- RESIDENTIAL COMMERCIAL 

 

 

UNITED WE STAND! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Bill & Liz McCoy 

 

 

 

Pray to God... 
but keep rowing to shore! 

 

Delena & Corky 


